
 

 

 

 

 

Hazel Park Road Update 

Following torrential rain on Boxing Day two Council roads in the Toora vicinity – Silcocks Hill Road and 

Hazel Park Road – sustained significant damage. 

Silcocks Hill Road was closed due to a landslip that caused mud and debris to fall across both sides of the 

road. Council was able to clear and reopen this road on Boxing Day, however additional remedial works will 

be required. Hazel Park Road was also impacted, with a large hole opening in the middle of the road, 

requiring the road closure.   

Council’s initial investigations on Hazel Park Road indicate culvert replacement and road restoration will be 

required. This is expected to take a number of weeks to complete due to the magnitude of the impact.  

Quote attributable to Acting CEO, Renae Littlejohn South Gippsland Shire Council: 

“The torrential rains on Boxing Day caused extensive damage to Hazel Park Road, which Council is 

working to repair. We appreciate everyone’s patience and will work to get the road reopened as soon 

as possible.” 
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